

Saints Peter and Paul Ukrainian Orthodox Church 21 Evergreen Rd. Lyndora, PA. 16045 724-287-4448(Church) 724-991-6715(Father Paisius cell phone)

http://peterandpauloclyndora.itgo.com June 17, 2018

Clergy: Protopriest Paisius McGrath, Pastor Protopresbyter William Diakiw, Attached Parish Board President: Karen Sheptak

Choir Director: Lydia Rudolf

<u>Today's Commemorated Feasts and Saints</u>: 3rd Sunday after Pentecost-Tone 1; Holy Martyrs Manuel, Sabel, and Ismael; All Saints of Britain, Scotland, Wales and Ireland

Today, Sunday, June 17, 3rd Sunday after Pentecost and Fathers Day,

Service of Repentance 9 am Divine Liturgy 9:30 am

Coffee Hour: Brenda Minto (Ladies Guild)

Monday, June 18, Parish Executive Board Meeting 7:30 pm

Sunday, June 24, Nativity of Saint John the Baptist, Readers Typika 9:30 am Coffee

Hour: Nick and Lisa Radio (Youth)

For Healing and Good Health: Metropolitan Antony, Archbishop Daniel, Father Paisius McGrath, Protopresbyter William Diakiw, Pani Sonia Diakiw, Father John Harvey, Father Nestor Kowal, Panimatka Lillian Hnatko, Chase, Mary Keffalas, Kathryn, Brian, Orycia Hammerschmitt, Stephen Sheptak, Gregory Prokopchak, Jessica Burka, Amanda Burka, Tanner Noble, Nick and Arianna Coyle, Jean Markiw, Kathryn Tymkiw, Jack Povlick, Mary Ann Jurysta, Sherri Burka, Emil Russo, Helen Burka, Michael Romanyshyn, Eva Bilowich, Patty Hnatko, Rose Hnatko, Sherri Markiw, Ethan Rock, Scott Cygan, Metrophan Martin, Ronna Frenchak Pindel, Lovie Tymkiw, Donna Grey, Helen Olenic, our brothers and sisters suffering in Ukraine, Syria, Iraq and Egypt

Memory Eternal: Father Bazyl Zawierucha, Nicholas Yiannias, Zachary Kennedy,

This morning we celebrate the memory of all the Saints who have shone forth in the lands of England, Scotland, Wales and Ireland. We honor these faithful men and women who through the varied and different circumstances of their lives shared the message of their faith to those of their generations. Many of them were the means to spread the message of the Gospel to those around them and to set the example of faithfulness that we seek to follow in our own lives!

Today we as a parish extend our best wishes and congratulations to the spiritual and physical fathers of our parish community and our families as we commemorate Father's Day. May the Lord our God bless them and grant to them both many more blessed and happy years!

This morning we as a parish community extend our best wishes and congratulations to Protopresbyter William Diakiw as today he celebrates the 62nd anniversary of his ordination to the Holy Priesthood. May the Lord our God bless His servant, Father Bill, and grant to him many more blessed and happy years!

We wish to announce that next weekend(June 23-24)Father Paisius will be at All Saint's Camp for Great Vespers and Divine Liturgy for the opening weekend of the Diocesan Church School Camp: this is necessitated by Father Paisius also being the pastor of Saint Thomas Chapel again: after serving at the Camp, Father will be on vacation through Wednesday, June 27: if any emergenices arise please call him at 724-991-6715. Because of this, next Sunday on June 24 our Parish will have a Readers Typika service at 9:30 am.

As we journey through the days of the Apostles Fast(June 4-29) we pray that we all will find spiritual growth and encouragement as through the practices of prayer, fasting, confession and good works we prepare for the celebration of the Feast of Saints Peter and Paul on June 29. May this be time for us all to grow together as a parish community as together we honor the heavenly patrons of our parish!

Our Parish Basket Raffle for June is of a "Summer Fun Basket" donated by the Markiw family. This basket contains: Pitcher with tumblers, Country Time Lemonade, 2 Pineapple Sipper Cups, Picnic pack of condiments, Ono Card game, Pineapple Door Decoration, Smore's Goodies(Hershey chocolate, marshmellows, Graham crackers), pack of Twizzlers, decorative Pineapple Candle, Frisbee, Pack of Bubbles. Tickets are available for \$1 each at Coffee Hour with the drawing to be held today on Sunday, June 17 with all proceeds to benefit the Parish General Fund.

Our Parish Executive Board also offers the following announcement:

"It is the consensus of our Parish Executive Board to replace the roof surfaces on both the Church and the Hall this year. Both are in desperate need of replacement because the roof for both are aging to the point where they can no longer hold back the elements. This has put us in a multi-year cycle of damage and repair which must end. It is urgently and vitally important that we take care of beloved Church and Hall. As we are seeking bids and considering ways to fund these repairs, we would like to humbly ask our parishioners to consider donating generously to our Capital Improvement Fund in the coming months."

MAY CHRIST OUR GOD GRANT TO HIS SERVANTS ALL OF THE FAITHFUL OF SAINTS PETER AND PAUL UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH AND ALL OUR VISITORS TODAY, PEACE, HEALTH AND SALVATION AND MAY HE SAFEGUARD AND KEEP US ALL FOR MANY YEARS!